Sydney Province Mission Assembly 2009 

“DEVELOPING CO-RESPONSIBILITY FOR MARIST LIFE AND MISSION”

1. Local Groups 

1.1. This Mission Assembly supports the evolution of Local groups of Marists, Brothers and lay that gather as “communities of mission”. The Province will commit resources to the support of these groups.

1.2. In a particular ministry, such a group will serve as a core to: 

· Foster Marist identity and charism in ministry practice 

· Promote Marist charism and spirituality among others 

· Support one another in life and ministry 

· These groups will include the Brothers’ community, where this exists, those who have made a covenant commitment as lay Marists, and others who choose to be active in such a group. 

· Moves towards becoming “intentional communities” are to be encouraged. 

2. Individual commitments 

2.1. This Mission Assembly recommends that the Province adopt the practice of welcoming lay people to make a covenant commitment to live and minister as Marists in the charism of St Marcellin Champagnat and with a contemporary Marist spirituality.
2.2. Individuals propose themselves to the Provincial and Council who will consult local Marists on the appropriateness of someone taking this step. After a favorable discernment, the individual will make their commitment in the local Marist community with the Provincial or local community leader confirming this. 

2.3. Making a covenant commitment of this type is a personal step. It certainly signifies a sense of belonging and life focus. It does not involve, however, any additional obligations or privileges in life or ministry for the person or the Province. 

2.4. Not all lay Marists will choose to make such a covenant commitment. 

3. Province Structures 

3.1. This Mission Assembly recommends: 

· Continued support from the MMO in spiritual formation and the internal growth of local groups 

· The Province Marist Life and Mission Committee be given a mandate that includes: 

· Overseeing the move by some lay Marists to make covenant commitments 

· Encouraging the development of local groups as “communities of mission” 

· Reviewing Province strategies in charism and spirituality formation 

· Looking at rituals, names, badges and language issues 

· Establishing a communication strategy between the Province and lay Marists 

· Developing a register of lay volunteers for Marist Projects 
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